
Martyn Williams Report for LRA meeting on Monday 4th September 2017 

Forward Planning Group 

1)-The Local Plan-following the last LRA meeting, the comments made 
on the draft report were reflected in a revised draft.   This has now 
been finalised and submitted to MVDC. 

2)-Transform Leatherhead-the next public meeting will take place at 
19.00 on Wednesday 1st November in the Theatre.   Prior to this there 
will be a CRG meeting on Thursday 26th October at 19.00 in The Police 
Federation Building. 

Church Street-works are well advanced and on schedule to complete at 
the end of October.   It should be noted that from Thursday 7th 
September for a max. of 6 weeks  there will be no vehicular access 
from Church Street to High Street.   If necessary, for goods vehicles 
only, access to High Street may be possible from North Street. 

Swan Centre-work on formulating proposed improvements is on-going 
now that the budgets have been approved.   New lifts are due to be 
installed in Q1 2018. 

Riverside- MVDCs proposal to spend £200k drawing up development 
plans for Claire /James House will now be submitted to the Executive 
for approval on 26th September. 

Bull Hill-as per last meeting, MVDC are still considering what 
commercial space is viable in this location.   Discussions with possible 
traffic consultants are ongoing. 

3)-Sustainable Transport Plan-as per last meeting  an application to the 
LEP as regards finance for the Randalls Road option will be made by 8th 
September. 

4)-Parking Consultation-as per the last meeting there has been no 
further progress following the results of the survey being published.   
MVDC are about to trial a new “hi-tech” pay-and-display parking ticket 
machine.   This is likely to be located in the Church Street car park 
adjacent to Waitrose 

5)-Kingston House Gardens-as per last meeting,  the FPG has heard no 
more since the end of last year when the owners were reconsidering 
their proposals. 


